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Ombudsman launches inquiry 
into disability abuse   
 

Nick McKenzie & Richard Baker 
8 December 2015 

Victoria's Ombudsman has launched a major inquiry into the 
handling of abuse allegations in the disability sector. 

The inquiry is likely to closely scrutinise the handling of 
allegations by Yooralla's management and board, including 
former CEO Sanjib Roy, who resigned last month after Fairfax 
Media and Four Corners sent him a list of questions about the 
mishandling of cases. 

The inquiry may also raise serious questions for the head of 
Australia's National Disability Insurance Scheme, Bruce 
Bonyhady, who previously chaired Yooralla for almost a 
decade and under whose watch several of the bungled cases 
occurred. 

Abuse of people with a 

disability is unconscionable 

in a civilised society. 

Something is wrong with 

our systems, and we need 

to understand what is 

broken and what can be 

done to fix it. 



What has occurred and been reported in the 

media is a product of the culture in which we 

live.  

If this inquiry enables our community to 

rethink our casual culturally ingrained ideas 

about who is a human, who is afforded 

rights and who is supported to access 

justice, then this will serve as the best way 

to prevent anything like this from ever 

happening again. 



We don’t know what we don’t know. 
 

DHHS staff member 

‘We don’t know what we don’t know.’ 
 

DHHS staff member 



Disability abuse reporting 



Phase 1 recommendations 

Single independent oversight body 

Funding increase for advocacy services 

Phase 1 
recommendations 

Any abuse against Victorians is abhorrent 

and we must take steps to ensure it ends. 

The Hon Martin Foley MP 

Minister for Housing, Disability, & Ageing 

 


